(L. Citizens’ Climate Lobby

Energy Permitting: Let's Finish the Job!

Citizens’ Climate Lobby believes it is critical to speed up the process for building America's clean
energy infrastructure. Changes to the current process for permitting energy projects must be
made so America can lower greenhouse gas emissions and ensure American households have
access to affordable clean energy. CCL appreciates that the Fiscal Responsibility Act of 2023
included some provisions that will help streamline clean energy permitting and several new
agency and FERC rules intended to speed the energy permitting process have been finalized.

However, more comprehensive permitting reform is still needed and should be done in a way that
protects communities, preserves their ability to provide input, and maintains environmental
standards. We also know that further changes to our permitting process will need to have
bipartisan support.

In each of the past three years, at least 84% of the new energy capacity built in the United States

was clean energy. More than 95% of new energy projects currently awaiting permits are solar,
wind, and battery storage. Building a new electrical transmission line, on average, takes over a
decade and solar, wind, and transmission projects are litigated at higher rates than other
infrastructure projects. If construction of energy infrastructure continues at this pace, we will not
be able to lower our emissions at the speed and scale necessary and ensure Americans have
affordable and reliable energy in the 21st century.

We still need key reforms to our energy permitting process, such as but not limited to:

e Allow transmission lines to be permitted and built much faster: We must permit, site, and
build interregional transmission and require that regions be able to transfer significant

power between regions.

e Reasonable timelines for judicial review: There are new time limits for NEPA reviews, but
litigation still has the potential to delay needed energy projects almost indefinitely. We
need a reasonable statute of limitations that allows impacted communities to have a
voice and stop bad projects but does not allow for infinite delays.

e Ensuring robust and early community engagement: Any permitting reform must still
provide a thorough, accessible process for community engagement and input.

e Technology-specific permitting: There is also a critical need to modernize permitting for
specific technologies like nuclear, hydropower, and geothermal power.

We urge Congress to work in a bipartisan manner to enact needed changes to our energy
infrastructure permitting process. We believe both parties must come to an agreement on reforms
that can pass both the House and Senate and be signed into law.
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